
 

It has been a very busy summer for the HCP staff.  I am 

proud to share that we have new office space in down-

town Crossville and two new staff people joining us this 

summer.  Both are providing a new surge of energy and 

enthusiasm for the project. Iôm also happy to report that 

the components of the Cumberland HCP (CHCP) are all 

moving toward completion and in various stages of con-

struction and review. Additionally, the Forest Resources 

HCP (covering TWRA activities on 4 Wildlife Management Areas in the Northern 

Cumberland region) is currently being reviewed by USFWS Staffða critical step to-

ward completion.  Speaking of review, Iôd like to take this opportunity to point out the 

importance of having multiple reviews of the CHCP components.  

We must never lose sight of the fact that the ultimate goal of the CHCP is for it 

to be beneficial to both the species and the citizens of Crossville and Cumberland 

County alike. It can be difficult to discern what will ultimately benefit both since there 

are no examples of similar HCPs in Tennessee or even in the Southeast. One way we 

meet that goal is by having many people review our products. I am grateful to the many 

scientists and agency staff persons who have spent time reviewing parts of the CHCP 

to ensure that we are meeting the needs of the covered species. However, I am equally if not more grateful to all the citizens 

of Crossville and Cumberland County who have taken their time to review the components and confirm that we are meeting 

the needs of the citizens.  

Members of the Steering Committee, the Outreach Team, the Funding Team, and the staff of both the City and the 

County have all given time to review and even re-review documents. These reviews can be time consuming and even frus-

trating especially in the long hot months of summer. Our volunteers continue to persevere because they believe in the ulti-

mate goal of the HCP benefiting species and citizens. Without their help, we would surely fail. I want to say a very sincere 

thank you to everyone once again for all of your diligence and dedication. 
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 Cumberland HCP Outreach Update 
¢ŜǊŜǎŀ tŀȅƴŜΣ tǊƻƧŜŎǘ ϧ hǳǘǊŜŀŎƘ aŀƴŀƎŜǊ 

We have had a very busy summer!   

 Our applicants, along with our Community Outreach Team, have been 

diligently working on the creation and fine tuning of the draft CHCP Conserva-

tion Measures. The Conservation Measures are comprised of actions that will be 

taken by those wishing to undertake development activities within Cumberland 

County and the City of Crossville. These measures provide compliance with the Endangered  Species Act and are a 

critical component in the issuance of the Incidental Take Permit by USFWS to Cumberland County and the City of 

Crossville. The Conservation Measures remain in draft form until all input has been received by CHCP applicants and 

citizens of the county and city, and will require formal approval as part of the CHCP document. 

 The CHCP Outreach staff participated in the Waterfest event at Meadow Park Lake in July. Staff visited with 

many citizens and had the opportunity to distribute brochures describing the details of the CHCP and had some great 

giveaways, such as T-shirts and travel mugs. Youngsters in the community enjoyed learning about endangered spe-

cies and displaying Cumberland Dusky Salamander and Cerulean Warbler tattoos on their arms and faces. And yes, 

they were temporary tattoos!  A great time was had by all at the first annual Waterfest! 

 We also participated in the Cumberland County Fair this year. We prepared and distributed educational mate-

rials and fun prizes for the community. We enjoyed meeting many of you and discussing the benefits of the HCP to 

the Cumberland Plateau. We look forward to more of these opportunities to bring the message of the HCP to the com-

munity. Also, watch out for our new website redesign to roll out by the end of September (www.cumberlandhcp.org). 

Daniel Reed, CHCP Conservation Planning Assistant, is originally from Rogersville, TN.  

Daniel completed his undergraduate degree at East Tennessee State University in Political 

Science, and completed his Masterôs work in Texas, which involved ranking the 50 states on 

their environmental and renewable energy potential. Most recently he obtained his PhD in 

Natural Resources from the University of Tennessee. He is particularly interested in the mar-

riage of conservation mechanisms (like HCPs) and policy design. Daniel and his wife, Katie, 

live in Crossville and enjoy spending time with their two dogs, Oogie and Hanes, as well as 

kayaking, fishing, biking, and playing tennis.   

Shelley Miller, CHCP Environmental Outreach Assistant, recently joined us from Austin, 

TX, where she obtained her Masterôs of Science in Geography, and most recently worked for 

the Balcones Canyonlands Conservation Plan (BCCP). This habitat conservation plan was the 

first regional, multi-species HCP issued in the nation, and has been operational for 15 years.  

Shelley has been very involved in the implementation phase of this HCP, and her experience 

will provide helpful insight in the preparation of the Cumberland HCP. Shelley was born and 

raised in Clinton, TN, and considers herself a native Tennessean. She lives in Crossville and 

enjoys nature photography, painting, reading, hiking, and swimming. 

 

We are thrilled to have such a talented and enthusiastic group committed to working with the City of Crossville and 

Cumberland County to ensure that our children, grandchildren, and generations to come can enjoy the many recreation-

al activities that make the plateau such a special and beautiful place to live and work. 

  

 

We are pleased to announce the addition of two new staff members to the CHCP. 
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 HCP Spotlight: Mayor J.H. Graham 

On July 31st, Teresa Payne and Samantha Wyatt talked with 

Mayor J.H. Graham, the Mayor for the City of Crossville, to 

discuss the Cumberland HCP. Mayor Graham was named the 

2012 Water Conservationist of the Year by the Tennessee Wild-

life Federation in April for his visionary role in the Cumber-

land HCP (http://www.tnwf.org/conservation-awards). The fol-

lowing is a synopsis of their conversation. 

Q1: What is your involvement in the HCP? 

 

As Mayor of Crossville, I helped start the Cumberland HCP, and I have served as a Steering Committee member 

since the beginning of the project. 

Q2: Why do you support the HCP? 

 

I support the HCP because it fits into our marketing program so well. We have to use the assets we have identi-

fied that will sustain our community, which are resorts and retirees. Through the HCP, we can achieve the 

growth that will result from these assets, and at the same time, protect our natural resources. 

Q3: How do you think the HCP will benefit the City of Crossville and Cumberland County? 

 

Sustainability- We had work sessions in 2008 with interested and supportive citizens. A total of eight meetings 

were conducted by graduate students and the planning department at UT, who then prepared a detailed report. 

Indications from those meetings told us that we needed to do more to sustain the pristine nature of our commu-

nity.  

Q4: What are the benefits that have come from the HCP process thus far? 

 

Individuals on the Steering Committee and other stakeholders have gained knowledge about the goals and objec-

tives of the HCP and how it will affect their daily lives. We have also gained support from technical agencies, 

and they have been able to become familiar with one another and the HCP. This is important because all agen-

cies and communities involved in the HCP will form beneficial relationships. 

Q5: What have you learned from the HCP process? 

 

We have several species in our community that are federally listed as threatened or endangered; in fact, we 

have more than most other communities. I have also learned that when you give agencies an opportunity to 

help, they will. 

Q6: What else would you like others to know about the HCP? 

 

I would recommend to other mayors who might be interested in doing an HCP to have lots of patience, as pre-

paring an HCP is a long process.   
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 The Cumberland Plateau is renowned for its natu-

ral scenic beauty, which attracts long-time residents and 

visitors alike. The beautiful landscapes provide gorgeous 

settings and backdrops for the many golf courses in the 

community, so much so that the city of Crossville has 

been named the ñGolf Capital of Tennessee.ò Building 

costs along with property taxes remain low due to the 

abundance of natural resources 

such as coal, limestone, fine-

grained sandstones, and hardwood 

timber. Many natural areas, state 

parks, and wildlife management 

areas provide outdoor recreation 

for those who want to enjoy the 

natural beauty of our community. 

These areas not only provide out-

door recreation, but also help in-

crease property values.  Studies of 

communities have indicated that 

natural areas (such as Cumberland 

Mountain State Park, Catoosa 

Wildlife Management Area, and 

the Obed Wild & Scenic River) 

help increase property value for 

residential and commercial devel-

opment. Increased residential and 

commercial development stimu-

lates the local economy, which al-

so increases the local tax base. 

Given this fact, it is important to 

protect these natural areas and hab-

itat for both the diverse plant and 

animal populations as well as the 

preservation of the areaôs original 

appeal to people who live here.  

The Cumberland Plateau is 

home to one of the most diverse 

plant and animal populations in the 

country. Because there are multiple species listed as 

threatened or endangered in this area, the U.S. Fish and 

Wildlife Service (USFWS) has become concerned about 

activities that would harm existing populations. These 

federal listings mean they are protected by the Endan-

gered Species Act (ESA), which may be the most power-

ful conservation law in the United States. The Act gives 

the USFWS authority to prevent any action that would 

result in ñtakeò of one of these species. ñTakeò is defined 

as any action that would result in the harm to a listed spe-

cies or its habitat. Some of the actions that may damage 

valuable habitat include: installation of culverts or pipes  

in streams, open trench construction, upland construction 

that increases the percentage of impervious surface, sedi-

mentation, or runoff contaminants. The ESA regulates a 

broad range of activity on both public and private lands. 

This is where the Cumberland Habitat Conservation 

Plan can benefit everyone involved. This plan provides a 

unique opportunity for the City of Crossville and Cum-

berland County to take the lead in 

developing their own ñbottom-upò 

strategy to conservation planning.  

 HCPs were added to the En-

dangered Species Act in 1983 to pro-

mote partnerships between the public 

and private sectors in the interest of 

merging economic growth and conser-

vation. There are many partners in the 

Cumberland HCP that are involved in 

the development of the HCP to allow 

the City of Crossville and Cumberland 

County to apply for an ñIncidental 

Take Permit.ò This umbrella permit 

along with the HCP brings assurance 

and certainty to developers and the 

local government that their actions can 

continue, while promoting economic 

growth and habitat conservation. With 

an HCP, the USFWS provides a ñno 

surprisesò policy that allows develop-

ers, landowners, and the local govern-

ment to determine costs up front and 

guarantees no additional actions, mon-

ey, or permitting requirements. The 

result of this plan is a win for land 

owners, developers, and conservation.  

 While conserving the habitat 

of federally listed species is the ulti-

mate goal of the HCP, we must realize 

how important it will be to economic 

development. The plan gives the assurance to developers 

and the local government that conserving habitat doesnôt 

mean stopping economic growth. In fact, protecting the 

habitat and supporting conservation will promote growth 

by valuing what brings people to this area in the first 

place. This plan is a way to maintain our natural heritage 

and build upon what we already have. This concept is so 

important that the HCP logo says, ñConserving Habitat ï 

Sustaining Growth.ò 

 Economic Benefits of the HCP 
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